
Communique 

CIVIL STATUS DIVISION 

PRIME MINISTER’S OFFICE 

Revamping of the Civil Status Division (CSD) System 

In the context of the Revamping of the CSD System, members of the public are 

hereby informed that all Civil Status Offices in Mauritius (excluding Petite Riviere,                    
Baie Du Cap and Grand Bois) and Rodrigues will be exceptionally opened on                      

Saturday 06 September 2025 and Sunday 07 September 2025 from                     
10.00 hrs to 16.00 hrs for the registration of Births, Deaths, Publication of 

Civil Marriages of Mauritian Citizens only and application of Civil Status 
Extracts. 

 
You are kindly informed that during this transition period, delays or slowness may 

be encountered. 
 

We appreciate your understanding and cooperation as we work to enhance our 
operations and provide you with better service delivery. 
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